Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

Meeting Minutes

March 18, 2021 7:00 PM via Zoom
Attendance - Ron Davis, Chairman, Marlene Silverstein – Orange, Stu Strezler, 

Tom Flynn, Gerry Speno – Fairfield,  Janet Montalbano – Milford, Cindy Gerber, 
Ryan Anastasio – Woodbridge, Esme Lombard - Altice
Call to Order - 7:04 pm
Introduction Guests and New Members  Ron asked Ryan to introduce himself to the members. Ryan said he is from Woodbridge and had been a recipient of the Howard Jacobson scholarship last year. He worked with G access throughout high school and is currently a freshman at George Washington University. CAC members in attendance then introduced themselves. 
Additionally, Ron asked Tom what exactly the council could do for the Fairfield Education Department. Tom said he would research this and bring it to the council next month.

Public Participation  Marlene asked if Ron had followed up on the complaint in Stratford and Ron reminded members that Stratford has not elected to join the CAC.

Treasurer’s Report  Marlene reported that the operating account balance was $31,218.17, $25,000 of which will be transferred into the Grant account. The yearly stipend has been received from Altice and the Grant account balance is $26,022.26. The April grant invoice will be sent to Altice.

New Business  Cindy asked if there had been any applications submitted for the scholarship this year, which there have not been to date. The CAC membership discussed how they could get the PR regarding the application out to more people.
Towns  Gerry reported that Fairfield is doing great with their new equipment received from the grant funding. They are currently facing some Frontier equipment decisions regarding whether it is better to replace equipment or to upgrade. Janet had no information about Milford at this time. Ron stated Orange is on air, on the web and YouTube. All web production is HD and they would like to be entirely HD in the future. Cindy read the report she received from Pua stating Woodbridge is having an issue with audio interference. Ron reminded members that Fairfield had the same issue and Orange has had the same. Gerry said he worked with Altice technical support and they finally found the source. Pua also requested technical assistance from Altice regarding new transmission equipment they’d like to purchase with grant funding. Esme said she would get Pua connected to the right party at Altice.
GATA  Marlene said they have held no meetings recently. All the grant checks were sent out after the approval, all the checks have been cashed and all of the yearly reports were received on time. The new applications for 2021 have all been sent.

Altice  Esme had connection issues but emailed the membership her contact information, an Altice Fact Sheet with information about their footprint, Optimum resources which may help customers and two Altice Newsletters highlighting Black History month. She asked that CAC members email her with any questions or concerns.
Adjournment  Stu motioned, seconded by Marlene to adjourn at 7:45 pm.

